
The Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee held the eight meeting of this cycle.  The subjects for consideration were perhaps linked only by the fact that they bore no relation to each other.  

A general overview to the work being undertaken by our priority of ‘Learning City’ was given.  Whilst we are all supportive of this strategy we hope that we will be able to examine this area and it’s achievements in more detail in future.  The current situation regarding the ECCP dissolution was also given to members.  Whilst the City Council is taking on the lion’s share of the future work, it is with regret that this long standing Ménage à trois is coming to an end.  The partnership has been well thought of by bodies such as Parish Councils, and we can only hope that the successor becomes as successful as the predecessor.  

The charging for bulky waste items was voted by members to be sent back to the Executive as an issue which did not reflect their previous considerations on the matter.  We were grateful for the overview of the Area Working Teams given to us by Les Tickner and Mike Gardner.  In general members had a positive view of this working system, though perhaps the work as a Council which we do in this area is often undone by partner authorities and organisations, failing to meet their responsibilities.  The Pennine AONB response from ourselves was constrained by our limited knowledge of the subject area.  Because of the external deadline involved we perhaps could not examine the topic as well as we could have with a prior briefing.  However these constraints were out of our hands.  

Lastly the Shaddongate/Caldewgate Development Brief was considered.  Prior to this we held a joint workshop with Development Control, examining issues and matters connected to the brief.  Personally (and I know others agree), this was a very insightful method of exploring urban design, whilst having the experience of Development Control members in the same room.  Can I take this opportunity to thank Cllr Rutherford for suggesting this method, which I hope can set the standard for future design briefs.  Can I also thank Chris Hardman and the Local Plans department for giving an informative, honest and knowledgeable presentation on this area.  
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